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September 2018 Newsletter  

7.30 pm Tuesday 18 September  2018 
 

Bush Foods - Sharni Hamilton 
 

Supper - Carol Kramer & Sandy Birch 

NEXT COMMITTEE MEETING 

7.30 pm 9 October  2018, 35A Murphy St, East Bendigo 

Meetings are held at the Golden Square Community Hall, Old High St, Golden Square, on the third Tuesday of each month from February to 

November. The room is open from 7.10 pm, for viewing of display specimens. Program begins at 7.30 pm.  

August Plant of the Evening 
Bev Brooks 

Acacias ausfeldii  
óAusfeldôs Wattleô óWhipstick Cinnamon Wattleô 

 

Bev began by observing that as Wattle Day is on September 

1 she thought she would talk about one of our local wattles 

and has chosen Acacia ausfeldii, not just because she thinks 

it is attractive but because it is listed as vulnerable and worth 

growing for that reason.   The seeds were first collected in 

Bendigo by J.G. Ausfeld and then formerly described in 

1867 by the German botanist Eduard August Von Regal. 
 

The flowers which appear in twos or sometimes a cluster of 

three at the base of each phyllode are only just coming out 

on this 3m x 2m small to medium shrub .   The open form is 

very elegant and you donôt notice it until the globular 

flowers start appearing in August.   Wattles are part of the 

Fabaceae family (the peas) and the seed pods are light 

brown, straight and narrow.  The branches often arch and 

branchlets are ribbed and hairy.    The foliage is sometimes 

sticky and is gently curved with a prominent mid vein and 

covered in tiny gland dots.  (Note - the foliage or leaves are 

really phyllodes which are leaf-like flattened stems.) 
 

You can see these wattles sprinkled through the north central 

Victorian bush and in 

parts of NSW.   They 

prefer gravel and part 

shade and are drought 

tolerant.  They are quick 

growing in the garden 

and live 8 to  

10 years and seed 

readily but watch out 

for hybrids and suckers! 

One threat is 

development.       

Ausfeldii Drive in 

Spring Gully was 

named for these plants 

which were then 

obliterated by housing!     

Greetings -  
 

Last month I asked if you had been anywhere that might 

interest other members.   Well Karin has!   She attended a 

meeting at the RACV club at Cape Schanck and was very 

impressed that all their plantings are native.   Some friends 

of mine regularly attend the restaurant there and are equally 

impressed!    
 

On Tuesday it really is Bush Food night and Sharni will be 

sharing her knowledge.   Weôll also be doing a bit of pre-

flower show preparation so the flower show roster will be 

there for you to add your name - if not done so already.   

And if you have a list of the botanical and/or common names 

of specimens for the show then please bring it along.   Also, 

if you have some flowers for the show but donôt know the 

names then bring some of them so they can be identified.    

Lots of óbringsô!   We also hope to have a couple of cars 

loaded with specimen vases, signs etc. by the end of the 

night which will save quite a bit of time and effort on the 

Friday.  Oh, and if you canôt get to Tuesdayôs meeting then 

ring me with any questions or to put your name on the roster. 
 

Next month as we recover from a wonderful show we will be 

having our AGM together with a great talk from Ian about 

his recent North West adventures.     Please think about 

committee nominations.  A Notice of AGM with nomination 

form is attached.  And we have cake at committee meetings! 
 

Lastly - for those wondering where the Day Time meetings 

disappeared all is not lost!    Yes, time did fly, but hopefully 

weôll fit one in before the end of the year and get properly 

back into the swing of things next year. 
See you on Tuesday             -   Sandy 

A. ausfeldii growing in Sparrowhawk Road, Long Gully in 2006    

Photo Eric Wilkinson 



 

 

August 2018 Presentation  

Pruning with Ian 
Photos - I. Evans 

 

If you are not pruning then you are not getting even close to 

nature because plants in the bush are pruned by nature every 

day of the week by bugs, animals and some birds - all of 

which to much good for the plants.    So for some pruning 

tips  é  or should that be tip pruning? 
 

Firstly, when planting trees 

watch out for bifurcation - 

where the trunk branches to 

become two main trunks.     As 

the tree grows there is a risk it 

will split when hit by high 

winds and totally die or get 

infested by insects, or, that leaf 

matter and other detritus will 

gather in the fork and cause 

damage.   So when your plant 

is young, choose which of the 

trunks you wish to keep and 

remove the other. 
 

If you have inherited a larger 

tree with bifurcation or let one of yours óget awayô then all is 

not lost.  Follow these instructions which also apply to 

removing any large branches.  Cut through the bark on the 

underside of the limb, a little way from the trunk.   Then cut 

from the top side a bit further from the trunk.   By doing this 

the bark will only tear to the underside cut as the limb drops 

- not down to the trunk and further!   Lastly, slice away the  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
remaining stub very close to the trunk.   There is no need to 

seal the wound as doing so prevents the plant from healing 

and sealing itself.   The photos show the site where the 

branch was sliced from the trunk and the healthy self-heeled 

wound some three years later.    
 

Ianôs Euc. burracoppinensis was very leggy in the pot and 

after planting it out he tried to 

shorten the outer two branches 

instead of cutting it off at the base 

which would have encouraged 

new growth. It has now died but 

at least if we plant some we know  

to try cutting at the base if need be.  
 

Another plant in trouble was  

Euc. minniritchi which had two 

very sick branches.   Ian pruned  

them to ground level and it 

hasnôt looked back. You can 

see one of the stumps at the  

base of the tree. 

Now for the smaller 

plants é  After tip 

pruning Grevillea 

dielsiana 3 or 4 

months ago it has 

shot out numerous 

shoots.   If Ian is 

lucky it will flower 

on each leaf axil.  
 

He pruned with the  

And this is what happens if you 

prune the Mallee Euc. 

youngiana back to ground level.   

It was in a tube with a 2m tall 

single trunk.   Once pruned to 

the ground loads more stems shot out and today it is healthy 

bushy small tall tree. 
 

And another photo 

clearly showing the 

new growth after this 

Euc. kingsmillii was 

cut right back when 

planted last year.   

It didnôt take long for 

the new trunks to 

shoot.    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

 

the simplest implement - finger nails - nipping off the very 

soft tip at the end of each stem.  If he had not done this it 

would have been a really long branch by now with less 

flowering potential.   Remember - frost, insects and animals 

tip prune in the bush.   You can see where he ónippedô. 
 

This Calothamnus known for its showy bright red brushes 

that form on the underside of the branches sadly collapsed 

after splitting in three - it should have been pruned at an 

early stage and will now have to be removed.  It collapsed 

because it grew too quickly.  The golden rule is that there  

should be more going on under soil than above. So reduce 

the weight on the top of the plant when it has finished 

flowering and hopefully that will avoid óthe splitsô.     

 

 

 
 


